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Dear Mr Kern-Jespersen,

I would like to thank the Baltic RAC for its recommendations on management of fisheries in the Baltic 2007.

The TAC and quotas for the Baltic Sea 2007 have been agreed during the Council of Ministers in Luxembourg 24-25 October and will be adopted at the Council of Ministers in December in Brussels 19-21 December. As I wrote to you earlier the TACs have been proposed by the Commission according to the Policy Statement on the Fishing Opportunities 2007 and the proposed Multi-annual plan for the cod stocks in the Baltic Sea. The position of the RAC has been taken into account during the discussions about the proposal with Member States in the Council Working Groups prior to the October Council. I am enclosing the final figures to this letter for your information.
For the two Baltic cod stocks a lower reduction as proposed has been agreed with the requirement that the multi-annual for Baltic cod has to be adopted on the 30 June at the latest. Otherwise TACs for the cod stocks will be set as originally proposed by the Commission. I will keep you informed on the schedule for the discussion of this proposal. Recommendations that the RAC has agreed upon on the multi-annual plan will be taken into account respectively. 
I would also like to thank you for the advice you provided on the draft terms of reference for an impact assessment on the multi-annual plan for Baltic cod. It is our intention to initiate such an analysis next year. 

Finally, I would like to inform you that the Commission highly welcomes the initiative the Baltic RAC has taken to address lack of compliance in a dialogue with Member States and the Commission. In this sense I am very much looking forward to the conference on control and compliance in Copenhagen 28-29 March 2007.










signed

Ernesto PENAS
Commission européenne, B-1049 Bruxelles / Europese Commissie, B-1049 Brussel - Belgium. Telephone: (32-2) 299 11 11.
Office: J99 4/25. Telephone: direct line (32-2) 296.37.44. Fax: (32-2) 299.48.02.

P:\FISH-A\A1\RAC\Baltic Sea RAC\ResponseTACsandImpacAdvice.doc
2

